Emergency Council Meeting

September 17, 2003 6:00 am

Reconvened 

Mayor Guy called the recessed emergency meeting of the Surf City Town Council to order at 6:00 a.m. Councilman Doug Medlin gave the invocation and Councilman Michael Curley led the Pledge of Allegiance. Also present for the meeting were Mayor Pro Tem Nelva Albury, Councilman Don Helms, Town Manager Michael Moore, Finance Clerk Jane Kirk, and Town Clerk Patricia Arnold.  Councilman Don Luther was not present. 

Manager Moore advised on updates.

· Expecting Catagory 1 winds 65-85 mph for Topsail Island.

· Emergency Management is calling for 40-64 

· Weather Center estimating eye to hit Cape Lookout and Hatteras.

· If hurricane stays on path, expecting gale force winds Thursday at 2am, tropical force winds at 7:00 am and Catagory 1 winds on Thursday 11am-4pm.

· Safety team may be able to be here later Thursday night and reopen town by Friday afternoon.

· Six hours of day light needed to evacuate

Motion was made by Councilman Helms and second by Mayor Pro Tem Albury to wait until 1:00 pm to see update. 

Mayor Pro Tem Albury questioned if water could be left on. 

Councilman Medlin stated Public Works Director wanted to keep system positive and if something were damaged, workers would not be able to come out and fix it. 

Councilman Medlin stated that if the Town orders an evacuation that they should announce a curfew.  A lot of people will not leave and they need to be reminded that they must stay on their property. 

Three orders will need to be considered:

· State of Emergency

· Evacuation Order

· Restricting Access

Recessed

This meeting was recessed at 6:31 am to be reconvened today at 11:00 am upon the motion by Councilman Helms and seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Albury.  The Council unanimously approved the motion.

_________________________


__________________________

Patricia E. Arnold, Town Clerk


A.D. (Zander) Guy, Jr., Mayor

